
Hi everyone,  

The school was filled with sound on Tuesday when the Bristol Reggae Orchestra came to work with Year 

4. The children enjoyed coming up with their own lyrics and songs and performing with the orchestra. On 

Thursday I was showing parents around who are thinking of sending their children to Reception next year. 

I enjoy telling people about our school and reflecting on how many opportunities our children get with 

the trips and visitors that they get to experience.  

We had a parent voice meeting last Friday about the online payment system and lunches. Now that we 

are confident parents know how to use the system, we will be enforcing our policy on paying for school 

lunches from January 2nd. School lunches are free for all children until they reach Year 3.  There are 

systems in place for families that cannot afford to pay for lunches and free school meals can be applied 

for. Any family that is not signed up for free school meals is expected to pay for school lunch. 

The school policy is as follows:  

After 5 days of non-payment – 5 x £2.70 = £13.50 debt, the school will send a warning to parents. The 

parents will be informed that if they don’t pay by the 8th day, the school will stop providing a hot meal. 

After day 8, when the debt reaches £21.60 the school will stop providing a hot meal and ask the parents 

to bring in food for their child until the debt is paid. If the parents refuse to pay, the school will provide a 

sandwich using the bread from the breakfast club. 

As soon as the debt is repaid the child will be able to order hot meals again. 

If you think you are eligible for free school meals, please speak with the office or Sarah Franke.  

Mrs Barbour and I have been supporting the reading in Reception and Year 1 by reading with groups. We 

have been so impressed with the phonics and reading skills that the children have. As a school, we have 

focused our homework on reading as we know that reading 

holds the key to unlock so much learning. Reading at home is so 

important, whether that is children reading with adults, siblings 

or on their own. It is also important that older children practise 

their reading at home and develop a love of reading for 

pleasure. If you need any help or support reading with your 

child at home, please ask teachers to help you.  

Enjoy the weekend and time with friends and family.  

Kevin Hawkins 
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